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STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203

June 18, 2015
Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
In the Matter of the Suspended Penalty against Seventh Generation Charters, Inc.

Docket TE-140414
Dear Mr. King:

On June 18, 2014, the Commission issued Order 02 - Initial Order Approving Settlement Agreement (Order 02).  Order 02 approved a Settlement Agreement and assessed a penalty against Seventh Generation Charters, Inc. (Seventh Generation or Company) in the amount of $4,000 with $2,400 suspended for one year. 
The Commission suspended collection of the $2,400 and waived enforcement or collection of that amount for one year, provided that Seventh Generation complied with the terms of the Settlement Agreement. Those terms were that the Company: (a) pay the $1,600 penalty before July 1, 2014, (b) maintain its charter certificate in good standing for one year following the approval of the Settlement Agreement; and (c) receive a satisfactory safety rating if staff conducted a compliance review. 
The Company paid the $1,600 penalty payment on June 23, 2014. 
Seventh Generation maintained its charter certificate in good standing until January 2015. On January 20, 2015, the Company submitted a voluntarily cancellation of its charter certificate, stating that the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) had placed the company out of service in September 2014. The Commission issued an Order canceling the Company’s certificate on January 22, 2015.
 Seventh Generation has not applied for new authority from the FMCSA or the Commission. Staff believes the Company has gone out of business. 
Seventh Generation complied with the first condition in the Order 02 by paying the assessed penalty in a timely manner. While the Company did not technically comply with the condition of keeping its charter certificate in good standing for one year, Staff does not intend to seek enforcement on a company that is no longer operating. Accordingly, Staff requests that the Commission waive enforcement and collection of the $2,400 suspended penalty in this docket.

Please contact Betty Young, Compliance Investigator, at (360) 664-1202 or byoung@utc.wa.gov with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

David Pratt 

Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Enclosure

� Docket TE-150105.





